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Thank you for your  
prayers and support! 

   “It is of the LORD’s mercies that we are not consumed, because his compassions fail 
not. They are new every morning: great is thy faithfulness.” (LamentaƟons 3:22-23) As 
we say goodbye to 2020, I am reflecƟng on the Lord’s mercies and His faithfulness 
throughout this past year. 2020 was difficult; but the Lord never failed. He is always 
faithful. His mercies are new every morning.  

   The Lord’s mercies have been new to His people in the Philippines. At Heavenly Bible 
BapƟst Church, they just celebrated their 34th 
anniversary. They are conƟnuing to have in-
person and online church services. God is great-
ly using them to reach their country. They have 
been modernizing their auditorium. It looks 
beauƟful.  

   The Lord’s mercies were new while traveling. Though I did not have any scheduled 
meeƟngs in December, I was able to go and visit my sending 
church. The fellowship encouraged me. Knowing that this Christ-
mas would be my last for a couple years, I enjoyed some much 
needed family Ɵme. The Lord has blessed me greatly in this area 
of my life. I do not know what I would do without my family’s 
encouragement and love. In Tennessee it is rare to have a White 
Christmas, but I noƟced on my weather app that there was a 
chance of snow on Christmas Eve. I prayed, and the Lord blessed 

me with three and half inches. It was such a beauƟful White Christmas.  

   The Lord’s mercies were new as He provided for me 
again. My January calendar is full! I have six meeƟngs 
scheduled this month. Please pray for safe travels. God 
has also provided new supporters. In December, a couple 
of individuals started supporƟng me monthly. I am now at 
47%. God has shown me repeatedly that He will make a 
way for me to return to the Philippines. My goal is to return in the Spring or Summer 
of this year.  

   I want to thank all of you who have given to the me and my ministry. It is a true hon-
or to be serving the Lord with you all. Thank you for your prayers! It is through the 
Lord’s mercies and through your prayers that I am as far along with my deputaƟon 
ministry as I am.  

 

I pray that God will bless you all in 2021. Happy New Year!I pray that God will bless you all in 2021. Happy New Year!I pray that God will bless you all in 2021. Happy New Year!   

His Mercies Are New Every Morning  


